

Dear School Certifying Officials,

Education Service is preparing guidance for schools that have changes in training modalities and operation statuses due to COVID 19. However, Congress has introduced legislation that, if enacted, will alleviate the impact to GI Bill beneficiaries for a switch to pursuit solely through distance education. In order to avoid confusion and the need to make multiple changes to enrollments, VA is asking all schools to temporarily refrain from making any adjustments to enrollment certifications if training has changed due to COVID 19. VA will provide further guidance by Wednesday, March 18th.

With this updated notice, we are rescinding all SCO FAQs that you may have received via email on the morning of 13 March 2020.

Respectfully,

Education Service

## **US Department of Veterans Affairs**

Veterans Benefits Administration 1800 G Street NW, Washington, DC 20006

## Contact Us

Visit us on the web at <a href="https://gibill.custhelp.va.gov/">https://gibill.custhelp.va.gov/</a> Call us at 1-888-442-4551 TDD: 711

## Follow us on Social Media

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/gibilleducation

Twitter: https://twitter.com/VAVetBenefits

If you know a Veteran who is in crisis, call the Veterans Crisis Line at 1-800-273-8255 and press 1.